

January 23, 2023

Mr. Ivan D. Butts
President
National Association of Postal
Supervisors
1727 King Street, Suite 400
Alexandria, VA 22314-2753

Dear Ivan,

This is in reference to our October 31, 2022 decision on revisions to the Customer Relations Coordinator EAS-17 position to include modification of the reporting relationship of the position.

We notified you that the Postal Service will implement the changes as provided in our August 30 proposal after peak season has concluded. These changes will be effective January 28, 2023. Additionally, and after further analysis, this position will be designated as FLSA Non-exempt.

Sincerely,

Bruce A. Nicholson

Manager

Labor Relations Policy Administration